
  

 Annex 3 to the Rector’s Announcement of 06.09.2021 

 

 

Procedure to be followed in the event of disease symptoms, including suspected 

coronavirus infection. 

 

1. Every resident is obliged to have a valid health insurance for the whole period of 

residence in the UL dormitory. This prevents you from incurring the full cost of your 

health care (medical expenses, hospital stay, medical advice). 

2. Every resident is obliged to submit a relevant declaration on belonging to a Primary 

Healthcare Unit. The list of units is available on the website of the National Health Fund. 

3. In the event of any disease symptoms, including symptoms suggesting Coronavirus 

infection, a resident should contact a physician at the facility where they submitted the 

declaration of affiliation and obtain indications for further actions. 

4. If disease symptoms occur during a period when the selected healthcare unit is not 

operating, the resident must wait for the next available counselling appointment. 

5. In the event of acute disease symptoms contact the emergency number - 112. 

6. If a resident suspects they have coronavirus infection and they cannot contact their 

physician or have not chosen the Primary Healthcare Unit, they need to report the fact at 

the reception. They will then be directed to the temporary isolation room, until they will 

be able to contact their physician or obtain advice from the 112 emergency line. 

7. In the cases described in paragraph (6), the resident themselves shall bear the cost of 

food and health care during their stay in the temporary isolation room in the dormitory.  

8. Every time a resident gets a referral for Coronavirus test they are obliged to report the 

fact to the reception. Then they will be obligatorily placed in a room of temporary 

isolation  until the test result is obtained. In such cases the provisions of paragraph (7) 

applies.  

9. In the event of a quarantine being imposed by an authorized department on a designated 

part of the dormitory or all of it, its residents must comply with the provisions of 

paragraph (7). 

10. International residents of dormitories who have purchased health insurance on their 

own or in the National Health Fund (NFZ) may also contact the following number: 

NFZ 800-190-590. 

11. In the case of international students (not covered by EHIC) we recommend, 

irrespective of the above, that they apply for voluntary health insurance in the National 

Health Fund. Pursuant to Art. 3 sec. 2 point 1 in connection with Art. 66 sec. 1 point 

20 of the Act on healthcare services financed from public funds, international students 

(doctoral students are not subject to compulsory health insurance (in our case, a 

student/doctoral student reports to the NFZ Branch at Targowa Street with a visa and 

completes the formalities there). 

 


